



Oregon achieves... together!

Colt Gill

Director of the Department of Education

December 16, 2021

Birgitte Ryslinge, PhD President Oregon Coast Community College 400 SE College Road Newport, OR 97366

Dear President Ryslinge:

This letter is to notify you that Oregon Coast Community College has completed implementation of the corrective actions recorded during the June 2018 civil rights onsite review.

The Voluntary Compliance Plan, which you signed August 1, 2019, and returned to the Oregon Department of Education, is complete. We appreciate the willingness of the college administration and staff to respond positively to these recommendations and corrective actions.

Please extend our appreciation to Andres Oroz, Dr. Crystal Bowman, and the other members of your staff, for their diligence in completing the corrective actions. Your college was a pleasure to work with, and the care taken by members of your faculty and staff to meet the needs of all students is evident.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Karin Moscon by phone at 503-947-5706 or via e-mail at karin.moscon@state.or.us.

Sincerely,

Karin Moscon (she/hers)
Civil Rights Education Specialist
Oregon Department of Education

cc: Luis Juarez, HECC/CCWD

Donna Lewelling, Director, HECC/CCWD